Donors pledge $670 million at UN-
backed conference to support aid
operations in Lake Chad region

24 February 2017 — Giving voice to people affected by conflict and complex
crises in Africa’s Lake Chad region, a United Nations-supported conference in
Oslo today generated more than $670 million in pledges that will sustain
critical relief operations over the next two years and beyond.

Officially known as the Humanitarian Conference in Oslo for Nigeria and Lake
Chad region, the donors event also agreed on addressing longer-term
development needs and to seek durable solutions to crises in Nigeria, Chad,
Niger and Cameroon — which together make the Lake Chad region.

“Without our increased support, affected communities will face a life of
hunger, disease, gender-based violence and continued displacement,” said the
UN Emergency Relief Coordinator and Under-Secretary-General for Humanitarian
Affairs, Stephen 0’Brien.

“But there is another future within grasp: as the international community
scales up support, we can stop a further descent into an ever-deepening
crisis with unimaginable consequences for millions of people,” he added.

According to estimates, about 17 million people are living in the most
affected areas across the four countries. Of them some 10.7 million people
are in need of immediate humanitarian assistance, with 8.5 million in north-
eastern Nigeria alone, having been made witness to years of violence as a
result of Boko Haram militancy.

More to follow..
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